Dear Friends in the Lord,

We are a bit later in sending out this edition of our monthly prayer/news bulletin this time. No particular reason but just the way things have worked out.

As a church we have decided to take on the full time worker that we mentioned in a previous letter. He has also accepted to come and all going well he will be amongst us in September for the beginning of the school year. We do indeed pray for his coming among us that it will be a blessing for him and for the church. We pray too for a smooth transition as the present full time worker hands over his responsibilities to the new one. The present one has been there since 2007 so quite a long time.

Also, in connextion with this, we are in the process of buying a flat in order to house this new full time worker. The present full time worker has his own house so we have never been confronted with the problem of having to house a full time worker. We have been able to buy this flat within walking distance of the church which is what both the church and the new full time worker wanted. We are in the midst of all the legal procedure of actually buying the flat and everything is going smoothly so far. We continue to pray that everything will go smoothly right to the end.

We have had another meeting with the buyer of the property at the Voice of the Gospel ministries. He just wanted to reassure us that everything was going smoothly as regards him selling on the property and that there shouldn't be any further hold ups concerning us receiving financial settlement.

There is a retired group of people in the church of which we are a part and there are couples who arrange meals for us from time to time. A special meal at Christmas time and so on. A very nice gesture which we appreciate very much. This coming Friday we are invited for afternoon tea and at such occasions there are non-christians who come along so it can be a good opportunity to gossip the Gospel.

We thank you again for your prayer fellowship with us and we join in sending our warm greetings in the Lord,

Graham et Alison.

6, Lotissement "Les Iris", 2811 Avenue Thiers, 13320 BOUC BEL AIR, FRANCE.

Tél.: 0033 954 338 325 Port.: 0033 628 206 061